
AIR QUALITY PERMIT NOTICE

Notice of Open Comment Period

On October 3, 2022, Roxul USA, Inc. applied to the WV Department of Environmental Protection,

Division of Air Quality (DAQ) for a permit to modify a mineral wool manufacturing facility located

at 665 Northport Ave., Ranson, Jefferson County, WV at latitude 39.3775 and longitude -77.8744. 

A preliminary evaluation has determined that all State and Federal air quality requirements will be

met by the proposed facility.  The DAQ is providing notice to the public of an open comment period

for permit application R14-0037A.

The following DECREASES in potential emissions will be authorized by this permit action:

Particulate Matter, -192.73 tons per year (TPY); Particulate Matter less than 10 microns, -99.49 tpy;

Particulate Matter less than 2.5 microns, -83.59 tpy; Carbon Monoxide, -11.30 tpy; Oxides of

Nitrogen, -70.39 tpy; Sulfur Oxides, -6.12 tpy; Volatile Organic Compounds, -274.78; Hazardous

Air Pollutants, -131.11 tpy.

Written comments must be received by the DAQ before 5:00 p.m. on October 06, 2023.  A public

meeting regarding this modification will be held on September 19, 2023 at Pendleton Hall, located

at 119 E. Washington St. Charles Town, WV at 6:00 PM.  This meeting will involve both a

presentation by DAQ and a question and answer session.  Additionally, a virtual meeting will be held

at 6:00 PM on September 26, 2023 to take public comments.  To participate in the virtual meeting,

online or by telephone, registration is required by 5:00 pm on September 26, 2023.  To register,

please complete the registration form at https://forms.gle/CwmDmb43MuqvbuC89 .  Please indicate

“yes” if you want to provide oral comments on the record, when you register.  A confirmation email

will be sent with information on how to join the virtual public meeting.  If you do not have internet

access and want to register to participate via telephone, please contact Nicole Ernest at (304) 926-

0499 x41256.  Oral comments are limited to five (5) minutes.  Video demonstrations and screen

sharing by commenters is not permitted.

The purpose of the DAQ's permitting process is to make a preliminary determination if the proposed

modification will meet all State and Federal air quality requirements.  The purpose of the public

review process is to accept public comments on air quality issues relevant to this determination. 

Only written comments received at the address noted below within the specified time frame, or

comments presented orally at a scheduled public meeting, will be considered prior to final action on

the permit.  All such comments will become part of the public record.

Steven R. Pursley, PE

WV Department of Environmental Protection

Division of Air Quality

601 57th Street, SE

Charleston, WV  25304

Telephone:  304/926-0499 ext. 41900



Email: steven.r.pursley@wv.gov

Additional information, including copies of the draft permit, application and all other supporting

materials relevant to the permit decision may be obtained by contacting the engineer listed above. 

The draft permit and engineering evaluation can be downloaded at:

https://dep.wv.gov/daq/permitting/Pages/NSR-Permit-Applications.aspx


